REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of special Board Meeting 
Held at the Club Nov 3, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Gil Lafreniere, Richard Downing, Jason Larrivee, Norma Barber, Dave Sabier, Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets: Margaret Hubbard,  
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm

This meeting was called by Dean Allen to discuss a single agenda item:  Parking situation
Dean presented a letter received from New West Enterprise Property Group, which informed us as tenants that beginning in the new year, the area directly south of the Club would be designated as reserved parking for a new tenant.  In the meantime, work would proceed on providing 40 electrified stalls for that purpose.  
Dean further informed us that he understood that only the stalls that directly abutted the building on the south side would be for our use, and that according to Mall Management our lease does not include designated parking.

Dean indicated that he has talked both with Mall Management and with Eli Fluter (whose knowledge regarding the lease stems from his connection with the previous management group,  Roberts).  After these discussions, Dean felt that we could well challenge the right of New West to make this change, in particular because we were not advised of this impending change prior to our recent lease renewal.  

Dean asked for Board input and approval as to what avenue(s) we can pursue.  He suggested that he could write a letter to New West on our behalf, advising them of our concerns and asking them not to proceed.  If no agreement is reached in this manner, he would like to seek legal advice, so that we could determine appropriate legal recourse.  

Discussion followed.  There was general agreement that losing access to this parking area would be very detrimental to our Club.  It would be more difficult, and less safe, for our members to park further away or to street park, especially in the evenings.  It would be particularly difficult to host our tournaments with limited parking.  Board members questioned whether our lease agreement was violated, as we pay a common area fee that includes parking lot maintenance;  this would suggest that this is a common area parking lot and therefore cannot be designated for a single tenant.  It was suggested that we might consider whether we wished to investigate other locations, particularly if the lease agreement was broken by them, which would release us from honoring the lease as well.  Other suggestions included asking for designated parking for our Club, asking for improvement and enlargement of our west-side entry, suing for damages, etc.  A meeting of the membership would need to be called should major decisions need to be made.  It was felt that we should proceed with a letter and with seeking of legal interpretation and advice before making any further decision.
Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, that Dean Allen write a letter to New West Enterprise Property Group requesting that they cease and desist their plans to convert the South lot to private designated parking., and that further he seek legal advice if needed.  Carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm
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